
September 2021
Dear Parents/Carers
Welcome back! I hope that you had a fantastic summer holiday and you are looking forward to the year ahead. We are am really excited about teaching your children in their final year at St Andrew’s. I am sending home a curriculum letter outlining what your child will be learning in the Autumn Term.

Reading

Please ensure that your child is reading at home as often as possible (ideally every day!) Children who are free readers will be able to choose a library book as their class reader, however, I am happy for them to read a book of their own – as long as they are reading (and enjoying) something! They should also be encouraged to read other material available to them at home. Please encourage your child to ensure their reading books/records are in school every day. Reading records should be kept up to date, with children being encouraged to record on-going reflections and responses to personal reading. 
The children will read in school on a daily basis within a small group or whole class. The Year 6 expectation is that children become effective and reflective independent readers. Within reading sessions we will be exploring texts and deepening comprehension skills through discussion. This will include looking closely at authorial intent and the effect this has on the reader through word choice, text organisation and sentence length/structure etc. Any children who I feel would benefit from reading aloud to develop their fluency and pace will continue to do so.
Homework

Homework will be uploaded onto SeeSaw every Friday and is to be completed in by the following Monday. Homework will consist of a maths and/or grammar basic skills task. Homework is a consolidation of work covered in class and is intended to encourage the children to develop a committed approach to homework. Any missed homework will have to be caught up on at break/lunch times.
PE Kits
PE kits should be in school at all times with all items of clothing clearly labelled. PE kit consists of a white t-shirt, blue shorts and pumps. Earrings must be removed and children must be able to do this themselves and long hair needs to be tied back in a ponytail.
PG DVDs/Videos
Throughout the year, I intend to show video clips and DVDs that may contain content of a PG nature. If you have any concerns over this, please come and see me. 

Walking home alone

At some point during this academic year, you may wish to give your child permission to walk home alone, I ask that you send a letter/note into class giving your consent. In addition, children who walk home may also bring a mobile phone. At no time should the mobile phone be switched on while on school property i.e. playground.
I hope that this newsletter has answered any questions that you may have. If you do have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact the school to arrange an appointment to speak to me. Thank you for all your support.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs Hodgkinson, Mrs Lysons & Miss Morris
